Adom Skys Natheriel Near Lanny Smith

STATED TOWN BOARD MEETING

January 20, 2020

The Town Board of the Town of Lewisville, In, met at the Houston Brick Community Center on January 29, 2020 at 5:30 pm to hold a special meeting.

President, Justin Thompson called the meeting to order:

ROLL WAS CALLED: PRESENT

Justin Thompson President

Monica Altman

Vice President

Waylon Thompson

ALSO, PRESENT:

Amy Miller

Grant Writer

Gary Ladd

Engineer

Jayana Posey

Clerk Treasurer

Nate Neal

There was discussion on the Grant for the Water project the Town of Lewisville is applying for.

Amy Miller and Gary Ladd gave updates on where we are at this time and what needs to be done soon to continue.

There was discussion on the roads in town that are needed to be paved. Monica Altman made a motion to move forward with the grant process with Dave Keiser. We would pave the road in Lewisville, starting with the worst roads in town, them being S Williams, S Vine and N & S Border. The Town would not spend more that \$25,000 for there share of the project and to get as much done as the funds would allow. Waylon Thompson seconded this motion and motion was carried.

Waylon Thompson made a motion to approve the agreement between the Town of Lewisville and PenInovation for one years. Monica Altman seconded the motion and motion was carried.

There was discussion on purchasing a key box to place on the Lewisville Shelter House in the park so renters could drop off the key after the use of the Shelter. There was a motion made for Nate Neal to purchase on with a cap of \$70.00. Waylon made the motion and Monica seconded. Motion was carried.

There was no other discussion and the meeting was adjourned.

Ot Dio	
Justin Thompson Board President	
Monica Altman	
Waylon Thompson Attest: 2/20/20	
Jayana Pasey Clerk Treasurer	



LEWISVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT

Ron Walker, Town Marshal P.O. Box 275 Lewisville, Indiana 47352

OFFICE: 317-941-1300

EMAIL: LEWISVILLEPD@LEWISVILLEIN.COM



MONTHLY REPORT: JAN 2020

HOURS: 76 PATROL HOURS

MILEAGE: Beginning: 160217 Ending: 161466

- COORDINATED CASE WITH PROSECUTOR, 3 FELONY WARRANTS AND 1
 MISDEMEANOR WARRANT SENT TO PROSECUTOR FOR JUDGE TO SIGN
- MAPPED ALL TOWN SPEED LIMIT SIGNS, STREET NAME SIGNS, AND STOP SIGNS TO BRING TOWN INTO COMPLIANCE WITH STATE REQUIREMENTS SIGNAGE BE ANNOTATED IN A ORDINANCE.
- 1X MISDEMEANOR FOR RECKLESS DRIVING ENDANGERING 2 CHILDREN
- MED RUN FOR PREGNANT PATIENT, AIDED MEDICS AS NEEDED
- MED RUN FOR FALLEN ELDERLY MALE, APPLIED DIRECT PRESSURE TO STOP BLEEDING HEAD WOUND UNTIL MEDICS ARRIVED.
- NUMEROUS HOURS INVESTIGATING ONGOING CASE REGARDING FIREARMS, DRUGS, RESIDENTIAL ENTRY, INTIMIDATION AND LEAVING A FIREARM IN POSSESSION OF A PROHIBITED POSSESSOR.
- TRAFFIC COURT, WON ALL CASES
- 1X MISDEMEANOR FOR RECKLESS DRIVING 41 OVER

CITATIONS: 40 & 2 ARRESTS

WARNINGS: 17

o INFRACTIONS: 23

ORDINANCE VIOLATIONS:

o TOWED: 0

MISDEMEANOR: 2

o FELONY:

South Henry Regional Waste District January 14th, 2020

New officers were elected Donna Talbert President, Brian Rogers Vice President and Lila Mondrush Secretary.

December Minutes And claims were approved with no changes or additions.

- 1. Anew rate study was tabled for the board to review.
- 2. Salary ordinance for 2020 was adopted by passage.
- 3. Benefit packages for the year 2020 was adopted by passage.
- 4. A motion to purchase new LED lighting was made and the motion passed.
- 5. SHRW is working with State on a SRF program for some updates.

Respectfully Larry M. Smith

South Henry Regional Waste District February 11th, 2020

- 1. January minutes and claims were approved by vote.
- 2. Dan Wright updated the board on the new line project for the new motel coming into the area.
- 3. Board voted accept motion to renew CDs that matured this month.
- 4. Jerry read quotes for replacing some pumps and blowers Jerry will do some more research on quality and report back at the March meeting.
- 5. Jerry reported that the new LED bulbs should save some money as it will not be a lot a once.
- 6. The board got information to share with the towns regarding sump pumps in homes.

Respectfully, Larry M. Smith